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Attendance: Scottie McDaniel,Janice Lee, Pam Eberhardt, Drake Lewis, Debbie Haynes, Martin Varela, Agnes Hamilton, Hong Nguyen, Bret Watson, Tom Roza

The June 2008 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on June 4, 2008 in the District Board Room and was conducted by President Scottie McDaniel.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Scottie McDaniel called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The minutes for the May meeting were approved.
2) Treasurer’s Report
Debbie Haynes reported on CSCS finances. 
3) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports
Publications – Newsletter

Next newsletter publication is planned for August-September 2008.  Everyone was encouraged to contribute articles to the newsletter

Employee of the Month

EOM award presented to Pam Eberhardt. Bret Watson has reached term limit on chairperson of subcommittee.  A replacement needs to be found.  Discussion held on criteria for nominating people including repeat nominations There are enough nominees to get us through June.

Retreat

Janice reported a total attendance at retreat was 139; CS=73, FH=66. Everyone had a wonderful time and the Retreat Team was commended on performing a great job in planning and conducting the retreat The raffle gifts were great.  
The CSCS thanked Janice Lee for a great job.

4) New Hire Committee
4 new employees identified. Orientation of 2 in Business Services scheduled for June 6. 2 in Police department scheduled for later in June.  .
5) District Committee Reports
    Budget Committee

Covered by Bernata Slater presentation.
   Chancellor Advisory Council (CAC)

Later in June Board will approve tentative budget with final approval in September.  Foothill looking at various scenarios to prevent possibility of layoffs in 2009-10. Security procedures reviewed; governance process ready for implementation.  Enrollment priorities were discussed.  Course repetition policy was discussed to ensure compliance with state code
ETAC

No decision made on using the new Microsoft Office 2007 software. Meeting Maker/Leopard incompatibilities discussed.  Meetings planned with vendor to see if latest Meeting Maker release due in late June will fix problems with Leopard

Prices for Apple products was reviewed. Wireless project is in progress and being rolled out to more campus locations.  Security procedure review underway.
Will need to find a volunteer to act as CSCS rep at ETAC replacing Dave Gillett
EIS Steering Committee

FRS function will be first and completed by July 2009. HRS by end 2010 and SIS by end of 2011. Various presentations planned for opening day. Selection of a hardware vendor in process. Fred Sherman decided there would only be one rep from Senates; first will be Sherri Mines.  Senate rep will be responsible for raising issues and concerns.    
5) District Budget Update by Bernata Slater, Budget Director

Provided handout of Tentative Budget 2008-09 that was presented to Board of Trustees.  Contained comparative budget analysis for 2007-08 and proposed budget for 2008-09.  Benefits expenses for 2008-09 reduced because of large number of unfilled positions that created “float” (unspent funds).  

There are indications that utilities expenses could increase by as much as 40%.  

No COLA will be provided by State.   A projection of budgets for years 2009-10, 2010-11, and 2011-12 was presented to Board of Trustees with various spending/revenue scenarios.  This provides the District an idea of what might happen if present budget problems remain over the next 3-4 years.

Budget little or no growth for 2008-09 because no funding from state is anticipated

6) Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
Scottie welcomed Marin Varela as President & Janice Lee as President Elect.  Effective in July, Scottie becomes Past President. The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on July 2, 2008 at the Foothill/Board Room.  Scottie McDaniel adjourned the meeting.
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